Washington County Fair Board met in the office of the manager Monday evening, September 12, at 8;00 P.M. with Mr. Abts, Mr. Guerber, Judge Kerkman, James Lewis and Henry Johnson of the County Court and Engineer L. M. Mac Intyre and Mr. and Mrs. Leon Davis in attendance.

A lengthy discussion of the new Fair grounds was held with the engineer showing the court the proposed plans for same. It was decided to call a mass meeting of representative people of the county on September 19th in the county court room to get the public opinion of Fair ground project.

Board later discussed the judging expense of this year and it was decided to issue some restrictions on same for next year.

Meeting adjourned.

Goldie M. Davis, secretary.